# Rustic Ridge Riders Inc.

October Newsletter 2016

Dedicated to Trail

P.O. Box 381, Adams, WI. 53910 Email: <u>rusticriders@aol.com</u> Website: rusticridgeriders.org

### **Special Interest**

AWSC Workshop at Chula Vista at the Dells. Oct. 28 - 30, 2016

TECHDAY
Nov. 5, 2016 at 3:00pm at
Carlson's

Trail signing & brushing to be announced via email. Meet at start of club trail in the County Park on CTY Z at 9:30 am.

#### **Next Meeting:**

November 13, 2016 11:00 a.m. at Carlson's

#### **Board of Directors**

Jeff Rhinehart

Cora Dellinger

Sharon Treszniak

#### Officers

Dennis Kulwicki (President)

Rick Carlson (Vice-President)

Kevin Roon (Secretary)

Diane Henkel (Treasurer)

Jim Schnolis



# President's Message

Well, eerrrr, ah, augh, yikes, sort of, kind of, could it be, maybe, I hope, I kind of heard through the grapevine that '70' is the new '50'. And with all of that being said, Happy Birthday to me. This month is my birthday.

You know it's always been said that it's not how old you are, it's how old you feel. Well my wisdom and experience at my age is really telling me, "You are only as old as you want to be." I don't think I'll ever really grow up.

I plan on attending the AWSC Workshop at Chula

Vista in the Dells to represent our club and sit in on some seminars at the event. They provide great insight and information on snowmobiling in our state so it's a fun and learning experience.

TECHDAY, a club event, is coming up Saturday, Nov. 5th. I encourage all to attend. We have a 'free gift' for everyone attending, along with door prizes. Our excellent Technical Panel will be back for you to question and pick their brains for any problems, know-hows, changes, or fixes for your sleds. What's unique about

this event is you will be able to trailer your sled to the event before the snow flies and have it checked out. After going over the sleds outside, we will move inside and discuss clothing, sleds, riding, trails, grooming and anything else connected with the sport.

As always, get your club membership renewals in early. We would like to have them all in by the end of October.

-Dennis Kulwicki

Think Snow! Let's Ride!

## Meeting Notes & News

Happy autumn,

With this election season, we get to discuss one of the joys of citizenship. mean membership. I'm sure you have recently received a thick envelope in the mail containing proposed By-Law changes. Please read through the information and complete your proxy. You may bring the proxy to the November meeting or mail it in to the PO box in time for the November meeting. Just like government, we too have to update how our

organization is run. Our By-Laws are presently five years old and are no longer completely relevant to how our club has been evolving and co-existing with other related county and state snowmobile organizations. Our dues have not changed since long before I joined the Rustic Ridge Riders 6 or 7 years ago. The majority of your dues is directly transferred to the AWSC on your behalf, and a buck goes to Adams County Snowmobile Association leaving a very small operating budget to

pay for insurance and fuel on our donated tractor, trail signs, web fees, the Land Owner Appreciation Dinner, charity donations, stamps etc.

With all that said, the proposed changes simplify and streamline our club while keeping us in regulatory compliance.

### **Happy Trails**

-Kevin Roon

PS Den Den gets to write about the fun stuff

